Dear Sam:

Well Sam, here is that long over-due letter. I've been been trying to get Mary Jane on the ball but she is just as bad as I am when it come to writing these days. Guess, we had to much in the Army, atleast it was for me.

Say, we are still making plans for our trip to New York. We are planning on leaving Springfield around midnight the night of June 4th and coming back either the 16 or 17th of June. You said that you would like to go so last week we finely made up our mind to go and was going to give you a call but it looks like the strike is going to stay on for a nother week so I though I better get on the stick. The reason why we plan to take so long is that I have some relatives back that way I havent seem for a good many years.

I finely got a notice about the reunion and it says that reservations has to be made by May 1 and tomorrow is that day, so as soon as I hear from you either way I better get our reservations as soon as possible.

If you would like to go, we both will welcome your company, and you remember what I said when we were in Chicago that if we plan to go that there was a ride to and from for you.

Dont know anything new, cause I'm still a little school boy but some day a break may come and when it does I'll be on my way.

Well, I better sign off for mow, and get this on the way, so drop me a line even ear a postcard will do and let me know if you care to go. Here hoping that you can make arrangements to get off for those ten days. If you do go I'll give you a call as soon as the telephone strick is over, so take care of yourself till the next time I see and lets hope its soon.

Your pal, George.